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Turning waste into renewable  
energy and creating jobs 

John Bourke’s “Waranga Green Energy” receives $1 million grant.   
The Andrews Labor Government has confirmed the first group of   

successful recipients of  its $20 million  
New Energy Jobs Fund grants. 

 
While making the announcement of the 
grant at John Bourke’s piggery last 
week the Minister for Energy,             
Environment and Climate Change Lily      
D’Ambrosio said, “We’re proud to be  
supporting a bio-energy project which 
works to minimise emissions, maximise 
energy efficiency and create local 
jobs.” 
 
Waranga Green Energy will receive $1 
million to fund a  self-sustaining mixed 
agriculture bio-energy project – which 
will construct a bio-digester that can 
process up to 200  tonnes per day of 
agricultural waste to generate             
renewable heat and power.  
 
The power and heat produced will then 
be available to power the adjacent     
piggery, as well as heat a co-located horticultural greenhouse operation with the excess 
CO2 used to enhance  horticultural growth.  
 
As part of this project high quality organic fertilizer will also be produced for sale. 
 
Located at Stanhope, the bio-energy plant has been designed to minimise greenhouse 
gases, maximise energy efficiency and remove waste disposal constraints which are         
currently preventing expansion of the piggery.  The project represents a significant            
investment for the   region, with more than 30 local jobs expected to be generated and a 
project value of $31 million. 
 
It’s one of 24 grants which will be announced in the coming months, with Waranga Green  
Energy obtaining funding under the technology category.  The fund is a key component of 
the $200 million Future Industries Fund to support high growth, high value industries, such 
as the new energy technologies sector that are critical to securing Victoria’s future. 
 
 

John Bourke explains the project while the  
Minister looks on. 
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A Stanhope & District  
Development Committee 

Project 
Stanhope Business Centre 

25 Birdwood Avenue  
Stanhope  Vic.   3623  

Business Centre Hours  
Monday — Friday  

11.00am — 3.00pm 
Phone:  (03)  5857 2866   
Fax:       (03)  5857 2735 

Email: 
info@stanhopevictoria.com 

www.stanhope.org.au 

Articles for the newsletter  
must be submitted by the  
LAST day of each month 

 Dates to Remember 
Friday 7th October 

RSL Sub-Branch Meeting 
Sunday 9th October 
Monster Garage Sale 
Monday 10th October 
Bowls Club Meeting 

Senior Citizens Executive 
Meeting 1.15pm 

Wednesday 12th October 
BBQ & Music night @ Men’s 
Shed-information on page 8 

Thursday 13th October 
Lions Club Dinner 7-7.30 Start 
Friday 14th, Sunday 15, Sunday 

16h 
Lauderdale-Stanhope Primary 
School Centenary Celebrations 

Saturday 15th October 
Official opening of new Arts 

Space & Amenities Block 
Monday 17th October 

Urban Fire Brigade Meeting 
Friday 21st October 

Friends of the Hostel  
Entertainment day 12 noon 

Saturday 22nd October 
Garage sale Trail & Car boot 
sale– information on page 8 

Sunday 23rd October 
Shines 5th Birthday Stanhope 

Hall 10am 
Monday 24th October 

Urban Fire Brigade Training 
Thursday 27th October 

Lions Club Dinner 7-7.30 Start 
Tuesday 1st November 

Melbourne Cub Day 
Wednesday 2nd November  

McEwen CWA AGM 7.30pm @ 
Stanhope Hall 

Sunday 6th November 
Tennis Club In.  

Reunion 11am-2pm 
Wednesday 9th November 

Stanhope & District  
Development Committee Inc 
AGM 7.30pm Business Centre 

 
 
 

Fonterra Update 
As reported last month, Monash University student Bradley Serry is back 
working with Fonterra on the Stanhope Arts Mural.  Bradley is            
developing the project plan that will set out the steps for completing this 
exciting initiative including how we secure more than 3,000 photographs 
that will eventually comprise the mural that will go on the outside of the 
new cheese plant. 
 
Some of you may recall the concept that we shared earlier this year. 

 
We want the mural to tell the story of Stanhope as a northern Victorian 
dairy town - the Legendairy capital of Australia – and  represent some the 
things that make you proud about your town and its contribution to the 
dairy industry. 
 
Bradley will be in Stanhope late November / early December to meet with 
local residents and take you through a proposal to get you involved with 
the project. For those who may want to get  snapping early (given it is 
Spring) don’t let us hold you back – just make sure your photos are a 
minimum of 1,000 pixels wide.  

Toilet Block & Art Space Opening 
At an Onsite Meeting at the Amenities Block & Art Space last month, the           
committee raised several issues, which were required to finalise the project. 
 

 Men’s shed to make a ‘Stanhope’ sign made out of horseshoes, curving along 
the back wall. 

 A round Table and Seating to be installed in front of curved back wall (Men’s 
shed to make). 

 A long Bench Seat to go along the Length of Slated Wall outside Toilet Block 
(Men’s shed to make). 

 Lawn to be planted the front and side of site. 
 Install a Native Garden & Mulch area in front of curved path. 
 Blue Metal Path leading from Art Space to be redone in Concrete. 
 A concrete path to be installed from Bus Stop over to main concrete path 

leading to Art Space. 
 Planting of colourful flowers in planter pots in main street and painting of 

each pot. 
 Reattach seating to planter pots. 
 The bin from the Hall to be moved to in front of the Stanhope Café. 
 Keep the old tables and chairs from the main street and repaint them to go 

over in lawn area at Toilet Block (Men’s shed to do). 
 
Due to the wet weather there has been a hold up with in installation of the new lawn 
and garden as well as the finishing of the footpath at the Toilet site. Hopefully it 
dries out enough before the 15th October so that the footpath can be finished, but 
it is very unlikely to get the lawn in.   The new seating for the main street should be 
installed before Saturday 15th which will be situated in the new paved area in the 
laneways as well as a back slatted wall to enclose the area off. 
 
Looking forward seeing a good attendance at the Opening on Saturday 15th         
October at 11am. Anyone wishing to attend the Reception at the Senior Citizens at 
11.30am, can they please RSVP to Lyn Emmett on 0472 757 2629 for catering         
purposes.  

mailto:info@stanhopevictoria.com
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Help Develop Stanhope 
A great opportunity exists for members of the   

Stanhope community to assist in the future  
 development of the Stanhope area. 

Next week, on Wednesday 9th November at 7.30 
pm the Stanhope & District Development       
Committee is holding its Annual General Meeting 
at the Stanhope Business Centre. 
 
The Development Committee was first formed in 
2002. Since then the committee has achieved 
many very successful outcomes for Stanhope 
including, the  establishment of, and the day to 
day management of the Stanhope Business   
Centre (SBC). 
 
The SBC includes the Bendigo Community Bank, 
the  Municipal library, access to the Department 
of Human Services and a number of other       
services. Amongst other successful projects was 
the establishment of the Stanhope & District 
Men’s Shed, the monthly “Monster Garage sale”, 
the  publishing of the monthly newsletter “About 
Town” and many other projects. 
 
Don’t just say “They should be doing this or 
that” come along to the meeting and be part 
of “Doing this or that” with this hardworking 
committee. 

Stanhope and District Kindergarten  
Annual General Meeting 

Wednesday 2nd November @ 7pm 
At the Kindergarten. 

 
 
 

All Welcome 

OFFICIAL OPENING  
OF ART SPACE  

& AMENITIES BLOCK 

THE STANHOPE COMMUNITY 
is invited to attend the  

OFFICIAL OPENING OF THE 
NEW ARTS SPACE  & 
 AMENITIES BLOCK  

on  
Saturday October 15th  

at 11am. 
This will be followed by a Reception  
at the Senior Citizens Club Rooms at 

11.30am.  
 Please RSVP to Lyn Emmett  

on 0427 572 629 if you would like  
to attend the Reception for  

catering purposes. 

Local  
government  

elections  
 Campaspe Shire 

Council 
Cr Adrian Weston – Re elected 

 unopposed in the Waranga Ward. 
Sixteen candidates are standing for the 
Campaspe Shire elections in the five wards. 
 
Nominations have closed, with the three                          
single-representation wards  uncontested, being Cr Leigh 
Wilson (Rochester Ward), Cr Leanne Pentreath (Western 
Ward) and Cr Adrian Weston (Waranga Ward). There will 
be no voting in these three wards. 
 
The remaining two wards have a number of candidates for 
the three positions. The Echuca Ward has eight candidates - 
in ballot order, Paul Jarman, Thomas Weyrich, Annie       
Vickers, Kristen Munro, Eric Grumont, Peter Williams,    
Rohan Burgess and Daniel Mackrell.  
 
The Kyabram Deakin Ward has five candidates - in   ballot 
order, Neil Pankhurst, Vicki Neele, John Zobec, Russell 
Longuehaye-Hooper and Neil Repacholi.  Three councillors 
have decided not to re-stand, Cr Carol   Howell (Kyabram   
Deakin Ward),  Cr Ian Maddison (Echuca Ward) and          
Cr Emma Bradbury (Echuca Ward). 
 
The Victorian Electoral Commission (VEC) is conducting 
the elections. Ballot packs will be sent out for the Echuca 
Ward and Kyabram Deakin Ward between 4-6 October. 
Completed ballot material must be in the mail or             
hand-delivered to the VEC at 22 Sturt Street, Echuca by 
6pm on Friday, 21 October.  Due to longer delivery times 
through Australia Post, it is important to get completed   
ballot material returned as soon as possible. 
 
The election will be declared by the VEC on Monday, 31     
October. The new council will be sworn in at a special    
meeting on Tuesday, 8th November.  More information is 
available on the VEC website at https://
www.vec.vic.gov.au/CampaspeElection/ or by contacting 
the Returning Officer, Wayne Park, on 1300 594 541. 

Mini-Field of Women Week 

STANHOPE HEALTH 
9.00am to 4.00pm Mon, Tue, Thu, Fri. 

Pick up your Pink Lady from Stanhope Health, write 
your message, attach a photo if you wish and spend some 
quiet time remembering your loved one. 
 
Place your lady in the lawn in front of the Post Office 
where they will stay for a week. 
 
Morning  tea:   11:30am – 12:00md on Tuesday 25th 
in conjunction with Froctober 

 
Information on cancer services in the district will be   
available at Stanhope Health, and staff will be available 
throughout the week if you wish to talk to someone.  If 
your Pink Lady is on display, you are welcome to collect 
and keep your pink lady on Friday, or collect from       
Stanhope Health after Friday 29th October. 
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Matt Sheers & Natalie Logan  
Matt Sheers and Natalie Logan were married in a 
beautiful setting at Montville Queensland on the 
5th September.  A small gathering of twenty, the 

day went off beautifully.   
Sue and Ross were very proud. 

What’s going on at Stanhope. 
In the Month of October. 

Phone: 58570236  Mobile: 
0437816258—BUS TRIPS 

Tuesday 4th Elmore Field day 9.00am – Late. 
Friday 7th SL Moama 9.00am – 3.30pm. 

Monday 10th Lunch at Stanhope Hotel Lunch time. 
Tuesday 11th Colleen Hewett Shepparton               

10.00am – 4.30pm. 
Friday 14th Belcibo Shepparton 9.00am – 3.30pm. 

Tuesday 18th Koonoomo Strawberry Farm              
9.00am – 3.30pm. 

Friday 21st Friends of the Waranga Hostel         
10.00am – 4.30pm. 

Monday 24th Morning Tea, Bingo Morning Lunch 
and Cards in pm.  Lunch will be 3 courses at a cost 
of $7.50, must be order by the 10th of October  to 

book a spot so you don’t miss out. 
Tuesday 25th Shamrock Hotel Rochester                   

9.00am – 3.30pm. 
Friday 28th Emerald Bank Shepparton                    

9.00am - 3.30pm. 
More detailed calendar can be picked up from 

Stanhope Community Health 

Stanhope Tennis  
Club Inc. 

 
The Stanhope Tennis Club  will be holding a reunion for 
our past players, both seniors and juniors, to celebrate 
our premiership successes, on Sunday 6th November 
from 11am until 2pm. 
 
If you have been part of our club over the past 90 plus 
years, you are invited to catch up with some old, and 
new faces, and reminisce about some great battles on the 
court. There will be a chance to view some photos and 
memorabilia from the club’s history. 
 
The club will provide a light BBQ lunch and you are 
welcome to BYO drinks and a chair.  For further       
information, please contact Fleur Nurse on 0432 
379509. 

Award night for  
Stanhope Brigade 

On the evening of the Saturday October 1st    
Stanhope Fire Brigade held its first Presentation 
and awards dinner at the new Fire Station.        
Brigade members and families along with Adrian 
Weston (Campaspe Shire), Steph Ryan (State    
National party deputy Leader) and the acting 
CFA Chief Officer Steve Warrington were      
present to congratulate award recipients.  
 
Steve presented both Ian and Malcolm Douglas 

with 35year service awards, Rob Armstrong, 
Norm Cheong and Bruce Spencer were presented 
with CFA Life Membership awards for their hard 
work and long serving commitment and          
dedication to the CFA and broader community.  
 
Peter Dent presented Sue Robinson with a 10 
year service award for the Stanhope Lady’s    
Auxiliary.   Peter also presented very special and           
meaningful awards to Rob Armstrong and        
Malcolm Douglas in the form of  Brigade Life 
Membership.  These two  extraordinary members 
now join a small group of highly committed and 
long serving Stanhope  Brigade members.  
 
Steve Warrington had the great honour of            
presenting two National Medals on the night. A 
National Medal is awarded to people who have 
given long and diligent service not only to the 
CFA but to the local communities that they live 
in. These two deserving and very surprised   
members were Captain Peter Dent and Secretary  
Gerard Lucardie.  
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Girgarre RSL 

Photo: GFNC U15 Jnr Netball winners. 
Pictured RSL's George Weeks, Madeleine Pangrazio 

(Players Player). Laura Papalia (R/Up B&F).  
Cassie-Lee Westley (Joint B&F, Coaches Award). 

Maddi Wigg (Joint B&F, Most Improved).  
RSL's John Crilly. 

 
At the Girgarre Football Netball Club          
presentation evening held recently the          
Girgarre RSL sponsored the Under 15 and 
Under 17 junior netball award winners for the 
past season. Girgarre RSL President Laurie 
Young was unavailable to be present on the 
night but RSL representatives John Crilly and 
George Weeks had much pleasure in          
presenting the Best and Fairest Awards. The      
Girgarre RSL also recently sponsored the 
SGR Giants (Stanhope Girgarre Rushworth) 
under 12 junior footballers with all players     
receiving  medallions. 
 

Stanhope & District  
Development Committee Inc.  

Annual General Meeting  
Wednesday November 9th 

7.30 pm 
Stanhope Business Centre 

25 Birdwood Ave. 
All Welcome 

Stanhope Cricket Club 
Welcomes English Recruits 

The Stanhope Cricket Club welcomes two young men from 
the United Kingdom, Nick Bulcok (Bully) and Bailey 
Worcester (Bails), who will be playing for the club for the     
duration of this season.  Nick is a Spin Bowler/All Rounder 
and Bailey is a  Batsman/Wicket Keeper.  Both players are 
from Leeds in Yorkshire, England. 
 
Nick 19, a fantastic spin bowler is looking forward to    
playing cricket for Stanhope alongside his best mate Bailey. 
Nick has represented Yorkshire through the age-groups and 
was part of the Durham Cricket Academy Development 
Squad in 2014.  In 2015 he finished 2nd in the league    
bowling with an  average (40  wickets @12), who can also 
bat in the middle-lower order. 
 
Bailey also 19, is a wicket-keeper batsman.  He currently 
holds the record for being the youngest player to represent 
the 1st Eleven at the age of 12.  Bailey has just finished 
school and blasted 860 at 78 and is currently a  member of 
the Yorkshire Under 19 squad which is one of the        
strongest county underage groups set up in the UK. 
 
Stanhope also welcomes Michael Coad (Captain/Coach), 
Tim Wilhelm and Mitch Younger all from Mooroopna.  
Under the guidance of Michael, the Club looks  forward to 
a very successful year on and off the field.   Training will be 
held each Tuesday and Thursday nights at the Stanhope 
Recreation Reserve at 5.30pm.  Any new interested players 
who would like to join the club this season can contact            
Craig Emmett 0409 014 854. 

Dangers of Potting 

Mix 
The dangers of using  
potting mix cannot be 

 overstated.  
Precautions should always be taken not to inhale 
the dust in potting mix or compost.   Legionella   
longbeachae is a type of bacteria which can be     
inhaled when using potting mix and can cause lung 
infection or pneumonia.  
 
It is recommended not to shake the potting mix, but 
to make a small hole in the bag and moisten the 
contents and then open at arm’s length.   Ideally a 
face mask and gloves should be worn and hands 
washed carefully afterwards. 
 
The health warnings are on the bag, but perhaps a 
reminder about the danger posed is handy as it is 
easy to become blasé about this readily available 
product.  A number of people in Australia have died 
from this infection. 

Stanhope  Rainfall 
Wettest Month of Year 

Stanhope received 92 mls 
of rain for the month of       
September, making it the 
wettest month of the year 
so far.   
The average rainfall for the 
month of September in Stanhope is 
40.2 mls, less than half of the 2016 
rainfall. 

https://images.search.yahoo.com/yhs/search;_ylt=AwrTcdxhmfBXFyAANRAPxQt.;_ylu=X3oDMTByNWU4cGh1BGNvbG8DZ3ExBHBvcwMxBHZ0aWQDBHNlYwNzYw--?p=pictures+of+potting+mix&fr=yhs-avg-fh_lsonswrow&th=115&tw=153&imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fdepiazzi.brandicoot.com.au%2Ffiles%
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Car Fire in  
Stanhope 

On the morning of 
W e d n e s d a y  2 1 s t           
September,      members 
of the Stanhope Fire      
Brigade were alerted to 
a car fire in Brudenell 
Street, Stanhope around 
5.10am. 
 
Upon arrival the crew in the first appliance  noticed that 
the vehicle was parked in the driveway of the property 
and was fully involved with fire,  threatening another      
vehicle that was parked in front and also threatening the 
house. 
 
An attack crew quickly worked their way to the front of the 
burning vehicle, extinguishing the flames while also      
cooling and protecting all other exposures. 
 
The fire was extinguished and contained to only one     
vehicle with minor heat damage caused to the second 
vehicle.  
 
The quick turnout and aggressive fire attack from the 
Stanhope crew stopped, what could have been a major 
fire. 
 
Stanhope Fire Brigade is 100% Voluntary. 
 
If you are interested in joining, we meet at the Fire Station 
on the Midland Highway every Sunday morning at 
9.00am, and every 3rd Monday night of the month at 
7.30pm. 

Bill Emmett & Kim Warren 

 

 

 
Bill Emmett  and 

Kim Warren  
were married on         

Saturday           
September 10th  

at their home          
surrounded by  

family and friends.  
 

Pictured is Bill and 
Kim with Bills 

mother Angela. 
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J’s Home Delivery Service  

up and running 
 
Jack and Jayne of J's 
Cafe, launched their   
pick-up and home      
d e l i v e r y  s e r v i c e         
recently. With food     
delivery services from 
Kyabram being rather 
expensive, a local      
service is not only      
welcome but is also 
proving to be very 
popular. 
 
The quality home-style 
meals J's Cafe is well known for, can now be 
had at home. The menu is  considerable and 
the chef can accommodate special dietary 
needs if asked, as everything is prepared fresh 
for each order. 
 
Pick-up and home delivery service is available 
Tuesday through Sunday, from 5.30pm. 
 
J's Cafe can be reached on  5857 2599. 

Lauderdale-Stanhope  
Primary School Centenary  

Celebrations 
Well, it’s almost here. everything is in place for 
a great weekend on 14th, 15th and 16th        
October, for past and present  students and 
teachers. 
 
It’s still not too late to be contacting anyone you 
may remember. The committee has been           
receiving phone calls and sending out flyers      
almost every day. 
 
On Saturday 15th  
the school will be open all day with lots of     
memorabilia on display. The Men’s Shed, SES, 
Lion’s Club and Junior Footy are ready to supply 
you all with some tucker at lunchtime.  That      
evening the dinner will be held at the Stanhope 
Community Hall. Pre-dinner nibblies and two 
course meal, from 6.00 pm, $35.00 per head. BYO 
Drinks (alcohol permitted). 
 
Limited tickets are still available for the dinner. To 
book and pay for tickets online, go to https://
www.outix.net/tickets/event/28602 
 
Anyone unable to attend the dinner is most       
welcome to come along from 8.30pm onwards   
until finish. 
 
Sunday 16th 
No official plans but the hall will be open again 
from 9.30 am onwards for a chance to catch up 
with anyone you missed on the previous day. 
 
There are still plenty of flyers, so if you hear of 
anyone who wants info please don’t hesitate to 
phone Vicki Schade on 0408 572 333 and she will 
send it in the post to them.  
 
A few past students have shown a lot of interest in 
entertaining us at the dinner with a few funny      
stories from the past. 

Please spread the word. 

Baby News 
Kate and Marty Borger of         

Colbinabbin have had a lovely 

addit ion to their family.            

Lola Charlotte was born on 30th 

August and is a little sister to Ivie.  

Proud grandparents and Bev and 

Rob Hill are delighted. 

FRIENDS OF THE HOSTEL  
ENTERTAINMENT DAY 12 

NOON FRIDAY 21ST OCTOBER 

https://www.outix.net/tickets/event/28602
https://www.outix.net/tickets/event/28602
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Shine Church  
October 
2nd meeting @ Stanhope Hall 10am 
9th meeting @ Stanhope Hall 10am 
16th meeting @ Senior Citizens Hall 10am 
23rd Shines 5th Birthday Celebration 
10am. Followed by Free bbq lunch.  
Free kids activities: jumping castle 
Face painting 
Party bags 
30th meeting @ Stanhope Hall 10am 
Everyone is most welcome to come and enjoy  
Youth group - high school age 
Every Friday night of term  

STANHOPE KINDERGARTEN 

ENROLMENTS ARE NOW OPEN!! 
Do you have a child needing  
KINDERGARTEN in 2017? 

4-5 year olds kindergarten program  
 3-4 year olds pre-kinder program 

Application Forms are available from the  
Stanhope Kindergarten 

(Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays). 
For further details please contact the 

 kindergarten on 5857 2297 

BBQ AND MUSIC NIGHT AT  

STANHOPE &  DISTRICT MEN’S 

SHED—$5 a head.   

FREE entry for farmers  
presenting tanker slip. 

Wednesday 12th October with RSVP being 
10th October—0457 300 321 

Come along for a great night of music, food 
and time to chat 

Stanhope  Monster  

Sunday 9th October 
8:30am Start 

Sausage Sizzle 
All sites undercover 

Parking available 

Site bookings Phone: 58572866 

Post Office 
Lunchtime Closure 

The Post Office will close for lunch between 
12.30pm and 1.30pm from  

Monday 3rd October until Monday 31st October.  
We will revert to our normal operating hours of 

9.00am to 5.00pm from  

CAR WASH IN  

STANHOPE 
A SELF SERVE CAR WASH 

IS AVAILABLE AT THE  
STANHOPE MEN’S SHED  

MONDAY AND FRIDAY 
MORNINGS  

FROM 9.30 TO 11.30    - 
$5.00 

Stanhope Community  
Carols and Gala Concert  

Friday 9th December, 
2016.    

More information  

November 12th  
Book Launch titled 

 "Girgarre"  
12 noon  

Girgarre Memorial Hall 

MONSTER GARAGE SALE  

BBQ ROSTER 

October –  

Stanhope Kindergarten 

GARAGE SALE TRAIL  

& CAR BOOT SALE 
 

Bring along what you can fit in your  
car boot or ute 

SATURDAY 22nd October 2016  
       9.00am to1.00pm at 

STANHOPE & DISTRICT MEN’S SHED 
Sites must be booked please 

 phone 0457 300 321 
Stanhope has joined with the Australia wide  

Garage Sale Trail for this day.  
Look online for sales in this area and see  

what is on offer.  
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RURAL FENCING 
Munro autodriver with sideshift 

Post ramming 
Fence building and repairs 

Hay cartage—Small and large bales 
26ft tray truck and front end loader 

Luke Diment:   0427585449 
Kyabram and surrounding areas 

  

Douglas Livestock Services Stanhope 
Stud Stock & Commercial Cattle Carriers 

Hay Cartage 
Mobile:  0429 956 906  -  AH Ph/Fax:  (03) 5857 2525 

 HAIRZONE 
Ladies’ & Men’s  Hairdressing 

8 Birdwood Avenue,  Stanhope 
SPRAY TANNING NOW  

   AVAILABLE 
Fashion Cuts, Colour & Foils 

Perming   ~   Waxing 
Eyelash and Brow Tinting 

Make-up now available   
 Hairstyling for Weddings,  

Debs & Graduations 
Gift Vouchers available all year round 

Phone:  Melinda and Nicole — 5857 2264 

Warm up your pet for the cold nights ahead, with a lambs 
wool lined coat or hand knitted jacket to look cosy in.  Many 
colours to chose from.  Always in stock are all the goodies  

needed to keep your friend looking good.    
Shampoos, Conditioners,  

Combs and Brushes.   
Come in or call Glennis on 5857 2915 

STANHOPE CAFÉ 

TAKEAWAY 
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK,  

EXCEPT XMAS DAY. 
ROAST LUNCHES ON SUNDAY 

FULL RANGE OF TAKEAWAY OR EAT IN 
MEALS 

COFFEE *  SLICES  * MILKSHAKES 
BREAD ORDERS WELCOME 

FRESH  FROM TONGALA BAKERY 
JENNA WILL ALWAYS  

WELCOME YOU  
NEW PHONE NO: 03 5857 2917 
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COWIE’S CONTRACTING 
NEVILLE COWIE 

0438572314 
 

DISC SOD SEEDING 
MULTI-DISCING 

STANHOPE/TATURA/KYABRAM AREAS 

YOUR COMMUNITY BANK 

Rob Armstrong 
 

Ducted heating and Evaporative 
Airconditioning, Solar hot water, 

Sewerage, Hot & cold water 
Natural & L.P Gas 
Roofing & spouting 

Reg. No 24405 

Mobile:  0428 579 938 
Phone:  (03) 58572 295 

Stanhope 

Post Office 

34 Birdwood Ave.,  
Stanhope 

Stephen and Meaghan 
Browne  look forward to 

serving you! 
Opening Hours 

Monday—Friday  
9.00am—5.00pm 

Phone:  5857 2201 

JONES BROTHERS' TREE SERVICE 
Tree Pruning OR Removal 

Mulch for Sale 

60 Foot Tower and  

Chipper Hire 

FREE QUOTES 

TREES:    

 JIM  0438  561 788 

STUMP REMOVAL:    

JOHN  0419 722  643 
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J'S OF STANHOPE 

Open For Breakfast Every Morning 
Home-Made Cakes, Slices & Biscuits 

                  Home-Made Pies                          Light Lunches 
                              Coffee                                            Chai Tea 
                              Milk Shakes                                  Thick Shakes 
                              Slushies                                       Soft Serve Ice-Cream 

Monday To Friday 8.30AM-5PM 
Saturday 8AM-2PM    Sunday 8AM-4PM 

13-17 BIRDWOOD AVE STANHOPE   PH 03 58572599 

 
 

Girgarre Farmers, 
Produce and Craft  
Market:   5858 2270 
every 2nd Sunday  
of the month from  

8.30am — 12.00noon 

YOUR LOCAL  LIBRARY IS   

LOCATED AT THE  

STANHOPE   

BUSINESS CENTRE 
Business Centre Hours  

Monday — Friday   
11.00am — 3.00pm 
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S & H  PEARSON’S  

MOBILE  

BUTCHERING  

SERVICE 

 

CALL STEVE 

Phone:   5857 2905 

Mobile:  04124 70059 

It can provide gentle and effective  hands-on relief for: 
* Sports & accident injuries   

* Stress & tension discomfort  
* Musculo-skeletal pain  

* Grounding & rebalancing  
Talk with your experienced  local Therapist at Stanhope 

Graham Wakefield  
 and find out what “it” can do for you 

APPOINTMENTS:  TUES—THURS 
TEL:  5857 2760 

BOWTECH BOWEN THERAPY 

“What can ‘it’ do for me” 

STANHOPE  TRADITIONAL  
BUTCHERS 

19 Birdwood Avenue,  
Stanhope 

~ Open Tuesday to Friday ~ 
Hours 8.30am to 4.30pm   

~ Saturday ~ 
8.30am to 12.00noon   
Phone:   5857 2881 

 

 

 

22 Birdwood Ave                     Cnr Union & Bradley St 

Stanhope. Vic 3623                 Kyabram. Vic 3620 

Tel: (03)  5857 2606                Tel:   (03) 5852 2466 

Fax: (03) 5757 2438                 Fax: (03) 5852 3234 

BUILDING & PLUMBING 

SUPPLIES 

KELLY CHEONG 

WW & JA CHEONG P/L 

ELECTRICAL  

CONTRACTORS 

STANHOPE 
 

Phone/Fax:    03  58572 353 

Mobile:          0427  507  874 

REG NO:  6383 

 

Vehicles 

A Boards 

Shop Fronts 

Horse Floats 

Digital Printing 

Alphabet Boards 

Property Names 

Safety Signs 

More Than Skin Deep 

Remedial & Relaxation Massage  

at Stanhope Community Health Centre 

 

$60 for one hour or $35 for half hour 

 

Call Pauline Keegan for appointments  

On 0414 495 311 

Anne will be at the Stanhope Monster Garage 

Sale on the  

second Sunday 

of each month or 

For orders contact Anne 03 58242377  

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.rawleighs.info%2Fsites%2Frawleighs.info%2Ffiles%2Fzeropoint_logo.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.rawleighs.info%2Fdistributors&docid=rzhdIgfnhENwvM&tbnid=hW_iEpvbRNK5dM%3A&w=785&h=147&bih=591&biw=14

